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The VWOA was advised today that James C. 
Hepburn Past President of VWOA 1982-1983 
had become an SK on September 28, 2007. 
 
For those of you who were either not a part of 
VWOA during that time frame, or have 
forgotten details as the years roll by, we are 
publishing selective parts of the 1982 VWOA 
Year Book in the hope that it will let you know 
the kind of challenges Jim Hepburn faced 
during those years of service to VWOA as well 
as emphasize the need for YOU to document 
your stories of your growth in Wireless. 
 
We have no personal stories from our Past 
President and thus resort to publishing a year 
of service to VWOA by him in 1982 to mark his 
passing. 
 
While working for ITT, I knew him as an 
Executive in RCA and interfaced with him at 
meetings of CCITT in London, Brussels, Geneva 
and Sydney, Australia trying to solve the  
 

 
protocols of International Communications or 
planning Submarine Cables in all the Oceans of  
the world with all the other Nations who were  
participating in CCITT organization. 
 
We thank his son Ronald Hepburn, N2LCZ for 
the notification received by our Membership 
Secretary, Wendell Benson 
 
Hi Wendell: 
 
I am reporting that my father – James – W2iiC 
passed away last fall, and his name should be 
removed from your active members. 
 
I know his membership was very dear to his 
heart in his later years, 
 
Thank you for your messages to him. 
 
Regards, 
 
Ronald Hepburn,  N2LCZ 
 






























